
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB3186 

 Version:  Int 

 Request Number:  8995 

 Author: Rep. Patzkowsky 

 Date: 2/19/2024 

 Impact:  ODAFF: $48,000.00 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3186 adds poison hemlock and Kudzu to the list of noxious weeds that are monitored by the 

state Department of Agriculture, Food, and Forestry, and are required to be removed by  

landowners and the state Department of Transportation, when infestations occur in their 

jurisdiction. 

 

Prepared By: Tricia Hines 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

According to the Oklahoma Department of Agriculture, Food, and Forestry (ODAFF) this 

measure would require one part-time employee. ODAFF believes the salary and benefits for a 

part-time employee would be about $48,000.00. Therefore, there is a fiscal impact to the state 

budget of $48,000.00.  

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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